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Hi Amidy,
Docks, piers and pilings are an encroachment in lakes and rivers that can be detrimental to fish
and fish habitat. The Pend Oreille River has been ESA designated as Critical Habitat for Bull
Trout (threatened) by the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service. A Critical Habitat designation
identifies geographic areas that contain features essential for the conservation of a threatened
or endangered species and that may require special management or protection.
 
Shoreline modifications such as docks and breakwaters benefit piscivorous predatory fish
species including Smallmouth Bass, Walleye, and Northern Pike, all of which have become
increasingly common in the Pend Oreille River in recent years. Northern Pike and Walleye,
based on diet analysis, pose a risk to the established fishery, to include native Bull Trout and
Westslope Cutthroat Trout.
 
This encroachment is a sizeable one, and will take up a portion of the Pend Oreille River that
is popular with anglers, and bring piscivorous fish habitat closer to the channel used by native
salmonids for annual migrations. This could have a negative effect on those populations.
 
Thanks you for the opportunity to comment.
 
Have a nice Thanksgiving,
 

Merritt Horsmon
Regional Technical Assistance Manager
Panhandle Region
2885 W. Kathleen Ave.
Coeur d’Alene, ID 83815
208.769.1414  office
208.251.4509  mobile
merritt.horsmon@idfg.idaho.gov
 

 
 

From: Amidy Fuson <AFuson@idl.idaho.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, October 23, 2024 9:10 AM
To: ROBERT.BLEACHER@ITD.IDAHO.GOV; Golart, Aaron <Aaron.Golart@idwr.idaho.gov>; Army
Corps <CENWW-RD-CDA@usace.army.mil>; Austin Terrell <austin.terrell@osc.idaho.gov>;
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bsmith@idahoconservation.org; Bonner County Waterways (Matt.Zoeller@bonnercountyid.gov)
<Matt.Zoeller@bonnercountyid.gov>; Bonner Planning <planning@bonnercountyid.gov>; Bell,
Chace <Chace.Bell@idwr.idaho.gov>; Chantilly Higbee <Chantilly.Higbee@deq.idaho.gov>; City of
Dover <cityclerk@cityofdoveridaho.org>; D1Permits <D1Permits@itd.idaho.gov>; Debbie Butler
<debra.butler@usda.gov>; Barnes, Emily <Emily.Barnes@idwr.idaho.gov>;
fw1idahoconsultationrequests@fws.gov <fw1idahoconsultationrequests@fws.gov>; Graham
Freeman <Graham.Freeman@osc.idaho.gov>; Northern Info <northerninfo@idwr.idaho.gov>; J
Johnson <jjohnson@bonnercountyid.gov>; Jason Kimberling <Jason.Kimberling@itd.idaho.gov>;
jekstrom@idahoconservation.org; Jeremey Varley <Jeremey.Varley@isda.idaho.gov>; Jessie Berner
<jessie.berner@usda.gov>; Joseph Maroney <jmaroney@kalispeltribe.com>; k kolberg
<kkolberg@phd1.idaho.gov>; lakescommission@gmail.com; Marvin Fenn
<marvin.fenn@itd.idaho.gov>; Horsmon,Merritt <merritt.horsmon@idfg.idaho.gov>; Nicholas
Zurfluh <Nicholas.Zurfluh@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV>; Robert Steed <Robert.Steed@deq.idaho.gov>; Selkirk
Conservation Alliance <sca@scawild.org>; Stacy Simkins <Stacy.Simkins@itd.idaho.gov>; Symone
Legg <Symone.Legg@itd.idaho.gov>; Taylor.M.Johnson@usace.army.mil
Subject: Commercial Marina Expansion on Lake Pend Oreille L96S0884G

 
Good morning,
 
Please review the attached application for a commercial marina expansion on Lake Pend
Oreille. Have all comments in by November 27, 2024.
 
Thanks,
 

 

 
 
 
Amidy Fuson
Lands Resource Specialist, Sr.
Navigable Waters
Monday – Thursday
Idaho Department of Lands
3258 Industrial Loop, Coeur d’Alene, ID 83815
Office: (208) 769-1577
Email: afuson@idl.idaho.gov
https://www.idl.idaho.gov
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